SEER GREEN PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

HELD ON WEDNESDAY 7th JULY 2010 COMMENCING AT 7.30 pm

Present:
Cllr P Clarke (Chair), Cllr J Forsaith, Cllr D Scourfield, Cllr M Webb, Cllr B Kane, 
          Cllr T Wiener and Cllr Lawton.
In attendance: 
Mr R Davies, Mr Tucker, Mr A Anderson and Mrs E Bates (Clerk).  

1.
Open Session:  Mr Davies came to speak to the Council about his application for a development in Gurnells Road.  The Parish Council said that they had no immediate concerns with the latest application and will not be sending any comment to CDC.  
Mr Tucker came to discuss recent issues about the Jolly Cricketers.  Following the increasing popularity of the pub he was concerned about the parking on the narrow part of Chalfont Road and he felt that the car park was not being fully utilised.  Mr Tucker was also concerned about loud and excessive music although Cllr Scourfield had been advised that a recent incident was a nearby party and not the Jolly Cricketers.  Cllr Scourfield agreed to discuss the matter with the landlord.  (Action – Cllr Scourfield)
2. 
Apologies for absence: Cllr N Rothwell and Cllr Hughes.
Approval of Minutes of the previous meeting:  The minutes were approved by Cllr Forsaith and Cllr Scourfield.
3.
Declaration of Interest:  There were no declarations of interest.
Update on Actions from Previous Meeting:  
· Cllr Forsaith previously suggested a scheme for planting Cherry Trees on the Recreation Ground. The matter will be discussed further at a meeting with both Cllr Forsaith and Cllr Hughes.  (Action - Cllr Forsaith and Cllr Hughes) 
· A questionnaire is being prepared to ascertain whether residents would want/use an outdoor gym in Green Meadow. A draft will be ready for review at the next meeting.  (Action – Cllr Kane and Cllr Forsaith)
· Cllr Forsaith has updated the Parish Plan and it will be circulated it to all Councillors for their comments.  (Action – Clerk, Councillors)  The Plan will be discussed in detail at the September meeting.
· Cllr Lawton had prioritised the requests from the Year 6 children to develop the Green Meadow Playground and had contacted four companies to discuss alternative ‘eco-friendly’ designs.  Two meetings are being arranged to develop the ideas into a plan.  Once an idea of costs has been ascertained the Parish Council will then seek funding.  (Action – Cllr Lawton, Clerk)
· A letter had been sent to Cheryl Gillan MP updating her on the issues with Seer Green United and explaining the lengths taken to try and resolve the situation.  A meeting has been arranged with the Manager and Secretary of Seer Green United on Monday 12th July to try and resolve the outstanding issues.  (Action – Cllr Clarke, Cllr Scourfield)
· Over the summer holidays the Pavilion will be refitted with new security locks and new keys will be reissued to regular users.  (Action – Clerk)
Matters arising from the previous meeting not listed on the Agenda:  Nothing to report.
4.
Correspondence:  The incoming correspondence was reviewed by the Council.  The Parish Council received a copy of a letter sent by the Seer Green and Jordans Society to the residents in Longbottom Lane about the patches of Japanese Knotweed which have become established on the land bordering the Golf Course.  South Bucks District Council, who manage the land, have hired professional contractors to try and eradicate the Knotweed but their efforts have been hampered because some of the weed has been cut down and garden prunings/waste have been dumped in the area obscuring the plant growth beneath.  Residents have been asked to help by asking people not to dump their waste in this area.
A letter was sent to an allotment holder to reduce their allotment undertaking from three gardens to half a garden as they had been under cultivated and were causing a problem to neighbouring allotment holders.  After a work party clearance of the gardens they will be reallocated to residents on the waiting list. 
5.
Finance  
Payments amounting to             

     £5,340.86 were made  

Income                  
   


        £160.19

Closing balances  

                           £54,560.99
6.
Planning

Notices of new Planning Applications continue to be displayed on the notice board and website.  
Concerns had been raised by residents about application CH/2009/0662/FA, 15 Howard Crescent, on a possible encroachment of the development onto the public highway.  CDC advised that following consultation with BCC, a review of the public highway plans and a site visit they can confirm that they have not extended the driveway onto the public highway. CDC has therefore closed the case file.
The appeal lodged by Manor Farm, School Lane CH/2009/0332/FA, for the removal of Condition 4 of planning permission CH/1988/3181/FA so as to allow the unrestricted use of the existing access from Hearnes Meadow at all times, was dismissed by the Planning Inspectorate. The Parish Council had raised an objection due to the impact on amenity value of residents of Hearnes Meadow and the danger and inconvenience to users of footpath and highway.
Refused
CH/2010/0608/FA
Wattsville, 6 Gurnells Road, Seer Green, HP9 2XJ


Single storey front extension to outbuilding with link to existing dwelling to form residential annexe.


The Parish Council raised an objection as the previous reasons for refusal were not addressed

Permitted

CH/2010/0593/FA
Fallowfield, 39 Chalfont Road, HP9 2QP


Single storey front extension and first floor/roof extension to existing bungalow to create two storey dwelling and installation of two dormer windows in side elevations.
CH/2010/0650/FA
Templestowe, Long Bottom Lane, Seer Green, HP9 2UL


Alterations to patio, retaining wall, steps and landscaping to rear of the dwelling.
CH/2010/0724/FA
54 Orchard Road, Seer Green, HP9 2XU   


Single storey side rear extension.
CH/2010/0782/FA
10 Godolphin Road, Seer Green, HP9 2XQ 


Part two storey, part single storey rear extension
7.
PRINCIPAL AGENDA ITEMS

i. councillor roles and responsibilities: It was agreed that the Cllr Webb would join the Properties Working Group and Cllr Kane would join the Environment Working Group.  Cllr Wiener said that he might be leaving the village and may not be able to join the Jubilee Hall Management sub-committee however as it might take some time to move, it was agreed that he would stand on the committee for the time being supported by Cllr Kane who would take over the position when Cllr Wiener moves away.  The contact details for the working groups and Jubilee Hall Management Sub-Committee will be updated on the notice board and circulated to all councillors.  (Action – Clerk)
8.
UPDATES ON OTHER MATTERS (Reports by Exception)

i. ENVIRONMENT:  There had been an increasing amount of dog fouling found in the middle of footpaths around the village which had been upsetting residents.  Cars of parents/carers attending school events had also been blocking the cemetery entrance.  The registration numbers had been noted and the school will be contacted with the details.   
ii. PROPERTIES: A quotation had now been received to refurbish the shower rooms at the Pavilion.  With the help of Mr Anderson from the adult football team a submission will be prepared for a lottery grant from the Awards for All scheme.  (Action – Clerk)  The football team have already raised some funds towards the refurbishment.  
The Inspection book was signed by Councillor Forsaith for the Cemetery.
iii. COMMUNITY LIAISON: Nothing to report.
9.
report of the jubilee hall management sub-committee:  Significant progress has been made to transfer the hall to the Parish Council as Sole Trustee on 1st August 2010.  However BCC Legal department have an issue with the transfer of the Lease. A meeting will be held with the BCC Legal Department to try to resolve the issue.  (Action - Cllr Forsaith and Cllr Scourfield)  Mr David Howkins will be the new booking secretary for the hall from 1st August.  The Jubilee Hall website is being updated with the new information and contact number.  The existing JH Lloyds bank account will be transferred to the Jubilee Hall Management Sub-Committee.  It was resolved that the signatories on this bank account would be Cllr Forsaith, Cllr Scourfield, Cllr Clarke and Mrs Bates the Parish Clerk.  (Action – Cllr Scourfield)  The Jubilee Hall Management Sub-Committee will meet quarterly and will report back to the Parish Council meetings.
10.
Any Other Business:   Cllr Clarke informed the Council that there is a consultation by Veolia Environmental Services to keep the Wapseys Wood landfill site open for longer as it will not be full by 2012 when it was due to be restored for woodland and farmland.  Seer Green has suffered in the past from the smell of the site during hot weather.  The consultation can be viewed on the Veolia website at www.veolia.co.uk
Cllr Clarke had received emails from Karoline Lamb from Chalfont St. Giles Parish Council to lobby for a direct bus service for High Wycombe returning after approx 2 hours so that residents can visit the hospital etc.  BCC have been contacted and the PC are waiting for their position on this suggestion.
Next Meeting – The next Parish Council Meeting will be held on Wednesday 1st September 2010, at 7.30pm in the Parish Church Hall.
The minutes are also available on the Parish Council website at www.seergreenparishcouncil.gov.uk. 
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